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Minutes of January 21, 2010 
Members (Source TDEM SERC approved Membership list May 7, 2009) 

 
Victoria LEPC Approved Members Present Not 

Present 
Adam Hernandez, Invista X  
Alex Camacho, TxDPS X  
Bill Reichert, Enterprise Transportation X  
Brenda Rosbottom, LEPC Secretary X  
Bruce Ure, COV, alt R. Boyd *X  
Charles Windwehen, COV, alt C. Garrett  X 
Chuck Huff, UPR  X 
Donald Pozzi, County Judge  X 
Dr. Bain Cate, Victoria County, alt D. Gonzales *X  
Elgin Janssen, AEP Texas  X 
Harold Irwin, TSA-S   
Jeb Lacey, Victoria Emergency Management Coord. X  
John Crews, Ron Brown Company X  
John Wallace, DeTar, alt S. Reagan Lisa Price X  
Larry Hensley, INEOS  X 
Linda May, American Red Cross X  
Melody Lytle, GCRPC, alt K. Doelle *X  
O.C. Garza, City of Victoria  X 
Pedro Amador, TxDPS  X 
Randy Bena, TxDot  X 
Rex Mayes, Texas Parks & Wildlife X  
Richard McBrayer, Asst EMC X  
Robbie Kirk, LEPC Chairperson X  
Roger Smith, DOW Seadrift Pipeline X  
Ron Leach, VISD, alt A. Gonzales-Sherman *X  
Royce Crysup, Coleto Creek Power  X 
Sean Kennedy, Victoria County X  
T. Michael O'Connor, Victoria County, alt T. Simons  X 
Vance Riley, LEPC Vice Chairperson, alt J. Bradley X  
Ron Pray, Victoria Fire Marshall, alt Cissy Bonuz *X  

 
 

Call to Order, Welcome, and Introduction of Members 
 

Chairperson Robbie Kirk called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m., welcomed the group and 
asked for introductions of attendees. 
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Approval of Minutes 
 

• Mr. Kirk asked for a motion to approve October 22, 2009 minutes, Jeb Lacey motioned, and 
Adam Hernandez seconded, all approved.   

• Alex Camacho noted that Pedro Amador, TxDPS, has transferred and Alex would get 
the information for his replacement. 

 
U.S. Chemical Safety Video – Emergency Preparedness 

 
• LEPC Members viewed a 20 minute video on Emergency Preparedness.  If you would like to 

view video, visit:    www.safetyvideos.gov.  John Crews wanted access to video to show to 
various service organizations in the community.  Brenda Rosbottom will obtain video for Mr. 
Crews.  All safety videos are available (FREE) on the above noted website.  Rex Mayes 
returned to the subject of Tier II reporting and possibly a UHV student to complete report for 
LEPC on local businesses reporting chemicals.  The student in question has moved on.  Mr. 
Lacey would like to include small businesses such as print shops, body shops, dry cleaners, etc 
who store chemicals on site that are not required to be reported.  Joni Brown mentioned Marie 
Lester with the City of Victoria Environmental should have a list we could obtain.  Richard 
McBrayer agreed to take on the task to obtain info.  Vance Riley mentioned that the fire 
department will be obtaining a program “Fire House” and will be coordinated with City of 
Victoria GIS.  Possibly Tier II reports could be added in the data.  Mr. Lacey suggested an 
intern to load Tier II into Firehouse.  Mr. McBrayer will follow-up on the progress of Fire House 
and Tier II data entry. 
 

2010 Scheduled Events 
 

• Texas Homeland Security Conference, San Antonio, February 15 – 19, 2010.  Information can 
be obtained at www.preparingtexas.org 

• Safety Day, Victoria Mall – March 13th.  For more information contact Linda May with American 
Red Cross, 573-2671 

• MidCoast Hurricane Conference, Victoria Community Center, April 29, 2010.  Registration 
forms available mid March at American Red Cross 361-573-2671.  Prepay 15.00 and door 
20.00, breakfast and lunch included. 

• Extension Home and Farm Safety Day, Joe Janak, 4H Activity Center, May 6, 2010 
• MGT 310 – April 14 – 15, 2010, Victoria Texas, TBA.  Will update when more information is 

available. 
• State Hurricane Conference – tentative date, May 18, 2010, TBA.  Will update when more 

information is available. 
• Texas Excavation Safety System Luncheon, Victoria Community Center, April 8th, 11:30 a.m. – 

1:00 p.m.  Lunch is free to attendees.   
• Bio Terrorism Training, response trailers only, March 4, 2010 at Victoria Regional Airport.  For 

those who would like to see the process and layout, weather permitted.  Contact Mr. Kirk for 
further information at 573-9181. 

 
Other Business 

 
• Mr. Crews inquired on the status of HazMat Route and Mr. Kirk stated MPO will take action 

sometime in February as it was delayed at the State Level.  Any questions, please contact Ray 
Miller with City of Victoria at 485-3378. 

• Mr. Kirk inquired about the Website Domain name and the need for contributions for the 
renewal of website.  Mr. Kirk will try to obtain commitment for a line item from the City and 
the County for funding the website renewal. 

• Mr. Kirk mentioned contacting O.C. Garza, City of Victoria for possible placement of Shelter in 
Place video on City television station.  Ms. Rosbottom volunteered to take action. 
 
 

With no other business, meeting adjourned at 11:20 A.M. 
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